PV ESTATES IMPROVEMENT AND SERVICE DISTRICT
HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MONTHLY MEETING
      December 6, 2023

The meeting of the Directors of PV Bar Estates Owners Association and the Improvement and Service District was called to order at 7:03 p.m. on December 6, 2023. Those present were Vice President Cody Peachy Director Bruce Ross, Carol Ross, Melody Sellers

Motion to approve the minutes and treasurers report made by Bruce and seconded by Cody. MOTION CARRIED

The Treasurer’s report as per Income/Expense History:
For the PV Bar Estates Owners Association: 
	Beginning Balance as of November 1, 2023	                          	 $20,896.33
	Deposit Wyrulec							 		           
	Deposit of Assessment Fees				                          
	Expenses				   	                 	  	  ($146.46)        
            Ending Balance as of November 30, 2023		  $20,749.87

And for the PV Bar Estates Improvement and Service District:	 
Beginning Balance as of November 1, 2023			   	  $48,133.49
Deposits from Improvement District Fees                          	  	  $700.00	
Deposits from Goshen County Treasurer Tax Levy                             
Expenses					                 	              ($810.00)
Ending Balance as of November 30, 2023			  	  $48,023.49
	  
Infraction Fees carried over from 2015			         		   $193.00
Unpaid PV Bar Estates Assessment Fees for 2023				   $4,281.00
Unpaid PV Bar Estates Improvement and Service District Fees 2023	   $6785.00


Lagoon: 

Melody delivered the previous engineering report done by Benchmark to Sonrise Engineering in Cheyenne. It will take time for them to complete their study. Lee Allen is currently working on the rate study. We will wait to move forward with the sewer line repairs along Antelope Lane as they can be included in the cost of the total sewer line upgrades. This process will take time and may not be completed for a few years. 

Roads:

If snow removal is needed this year TDS will be called but we will be a low priority on their list meaning the roads will not be cleared until later in the day

Office:
The upcoming election will be held in March. There are 2 board positions to be filled President and Director positions. The date will be determined by the next meeting. It may be necessary to hold a mail in ballot election due to the unavailability of judges to be present during election hours. 


The next meeting will be held January 3, 2024 at 7 p.m. at Platte Valley meeting room

Motion to adjourn made by Bruce and seconded by Cody at 8:00 p.m.





________________________			________________________
President						Secretary/Treasurer


